EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 26th May 2015
at 6.45 p.m. at the Stable Cafe, Lulworth Castle.
Councillors

Present:

Mr Graham Hemsley (Chairman)



Mr Matthew Barnes



Mrs Judith Jesty



Mrs Jenny Manuel



Mrs Fay Nuttall



Mr James Weld
In attendance:
County Cllr Mike Lovell





2 members of the public 



Mrs Julie Wright (Clerk)
Apologies:


Lt Col Will Waugh




District Cllr Barry Quinn
1. Welcome from the Chairman

Mr Graham Hemsley welcomed all those present to the meeting.
2. A DVD about memories at Seavale
A dvd featuring Mr George Francis (Joe), Mrs Manuel’s brother, was played.
Mr Francis recounted his life at Seavale and on the dvd that was shown was a painting of the house ‘Seavale’ that he did from his memory.

Mr Francis’ interesting memories included those of his school days, his parents, the time during the war with the bombing and the army and tanks at Lulworth.

The Chairman thanked Mrs Manuel for bring the dvd to play.

3. Ideas to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the end of World War I

It was noted that there is over three years to these celebrations take place on Sunday 11th November 2018.
Ideas suggested were: a tea light procession from the old post office to the War Memorial, something to mark the end at the 11th hour on this day, it would be nice to have something lasting, to scatter poppy seeds, trees planted along the footpath from the Castle to the Weld Arms. There may be a need for a road closure. Mrs Manuel reported that the families of those on the War Memorial would also like to take part even though they no longer live in East Lulworth.
Mr Weld reported that an avenue of trees will be planted at Burngate as part of the 100th anniversary commemorations.

4. Minutes
The minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 29th May 2014 were circulated prior to the meeting. The minutes were confirmed as an accurate record of that meeting. The minutes were signed by Mr Graham Hemsley. 
5. Council Report including Finance by the Chairman
The Parish Council met six times at two monthly intervals as is our standard fashion. 
The Parish Council continue to be involved in the Bestival Safety Advisory Group together with West Lulworth and Wool Parish Councils and are able to raise issues affecting the village. We made it clear this year that we were unhappy with the way the one way system was managed and that its removal scheduled for the Monday afternoon was downright dangerous. Assurances have been given that the build and break of the one way will be properly supervised this time and that the system will be properly manned until it is removed. Lorry traffic through the village at Bestival build and break continues to be a problem. It should not be so if they use the bypass and white gates as directed and this will be better enforced this year. Water problems on the Sunday last year were identified as contractor misuse and will not be repeated.

There is concern about the length of time the East Holme level crossing is now closed, up to 15 minutes in any hour, and this may affect the back up of traffic onto the A352 for people travelling to Bestival. A contingency plan to bring some traffic via Grange Road and East Holme Lane is in place with one way traffic on the Thursday and the Monday.
The Parish Council were asked for its views on the Conservation Area review which proposed changes to the village Conservation Area and we have supported the Estate’s view that it would be inappropriate to include the Park in the Conservation Area as it is already properly managed as an Historic Park with the proper level of specialised advice and support from English Heritage which could suffer if transferred to more local scrutiny as part of the Conservation Area.
Both the Bypass issue and the footpath to West Lulworth are moribund though not necessarily abandoned.
The Parish Council have, through our local district councillor, approached the Army about the possibility of some proposed new courses planned which might close the range road several times a week with the obvious impact on local residents and businesses. No clear decision on these courses has yet been taken.
Financially, for another year running, the Parish Council has not increased its precept which remains at a little under £3000 per annum. Our costs continue to be insurance, IT and wages for the clerk and we received a grant from Dorset County Council for which many thanks go to County Councillor Mike Lovell. We are able to purchase necessary items and have increased the grit bins to four, replaced the village notice board and placed a Canary Close road sign. The Parish Council does have some money in hand having underspent the budget this year and would welcome suggestions for any improvements that could be made. The auditor reports that having reviewed the accounting records she believes these to be of a standard that adequately meets the needs of the council.

Finally thanks to the Estate for somewhere to meet, to our District and County Councillors for their support and especially to the clerk for making the system work and dealing with the floods of emails we get these days. 
Finally, we are one councillor short and we are looking to fill this vacancy.

6. Comments/questions
No questions were raised. 
A comment was made about the Holme Level Crossing on the B3070 and the delays at this crossing. When a train has gone through you can still wait several minutes before the barriers are raised. 
District Councillor Quinn had included an update in his report to the Parish Council. A follow-up meeting will be arranged with Network Rail and Dorset County Council to address the delays at this crossing and particularly the tailback onto the A352.  It seems that Network Rail have sorted the technical reliability but the new failing is with the man who controls the crossing at Basingstoke.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending the meeting.
There being no further business the Meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.

Signed .............................................

Dated: May, 2016
(Chairman)
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